# Most Holy Rosary Parish, Midleton

Parish Newsletter May 14th 2017



Your prayers are requested for the repose of the following souls: Teresa Kenneally – Horgan, Paul Kenneally, James T. Hearn, Dick Ryan, Tony O'Shea, Martha O'Shea, Penny Conroy, Frances Kenneally, Mary Kenneally- O'Mahony,

May They Rest in Peace.

We welcome the new member of our Parish Community: Ella Sophie Curtin Who was recently Baptised.

Congratulations and God's Blessing on all the students from St. Brigid's Primary School, St. John The Baptist Primary School and Educate Together, who received their First Holy Communion vesterday.

#### Gael-Scoil Mhainistir na Corann

Glacfaidh daltai na Gaeilscoile a gCead Chomaoinech an Satharn seo chugann an 20u la Bealtaine, ag 11.00rn in Eaglais an Pharoiste

#### **Prayer for Priests, Seminarians and Priestly Vocations**

You are warmly invited to St Marys Church in Mallow on Sunday afternoon, 14<sup>th</sup> May at 3pm for a Holy Hour of Prayer and Reflection on the Lordos Call to Priesthood. Fr Damien Lynch (Parish of Youghal) is the Assistant Vocation Director in the Diocese. He will preach at the Prayer Service and will also be available for a chat with anyone considering a call to the priesthood at this time. Fr Lynch can be contacted at (024) 92456 if you wish to chat to him about a vocation to the priesthood

Parish Website ó www.midletonparish.ie Parish Mobile 0872468234

Parish Office 021 4636508 Parish Newsletter ó

Email- midletonparishoffice@gmail.com

**Opening Hours-** Mon-Thurs. 10.30a.m.- 1.00 p.m. Fri. 10.30 a.m. ó 12.00 p.m.

St. Vincent De Paul Contact No. 086-3114512

## Safeguarding Children - Diocese of Clovne

The Diocesan Safeguarding Children Committee have compiled the Procedures to be followed in the Diocese to implement the National Safeguarding Children Policy. These Procedures have been made available to the Priests of the Diocese at a Meeting of Priests on 12th May. They will become available to all on

www.safeguardingchildrencloyne.ie. Updating and further Training will be given at a later date to Parish Safeguarding Representatives and Parish Committees. Under Legislation all who work with children or vulnerable adults have to be Garda Vetted. The Diocese has a policy of Garda vetting every five years for priests and all those working with children and vulnerable adults.

It is important that Children and young people are involved in the life of the Church. Jesus reached out to children and the Church must continue to involve them in the life and worship of Christ. The Safeguarding Children Policy and the Procedures to implement this Policy is there to keep children safe and to ensure that they can and are involved in the Church in the Diocese of Cloyne.

# The 7 Standards of Safeguarding Children Policy and Standards for the Catholic Church in Ireland 2016

**Standards 1: Creating and Maintaining Safe Environments** 

**Standards 2: Procedures for Responding to Child Protection** 

suspicions, Concerns, Knowledge or Allegations.

Standards 3: Care and Support for the Complainant

Standard 4: Care and Management of the Respondent

Standard 5: Training and Support for Keeping Children Safe

Standard 6: Communicating the Church Safeguarding Message

Standard 7. Quality Assuring Compliance with the Standards

### Reporting

If a person knows, has a child protection concern, or wishes to report an allegation of child abuse directly to Church Authorities, contact the Designated Liaison Person 086 0368999 or contact the Garda or Tusla

Gaelscoil Mhainistir na Corann are having a Fundraising Quiz at 8.30pm on Monday, 15th May in Wallis' Bar, Midleton. €20.00 for Tables of up to 4 people.